                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 15TH AUGUST 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Llewellyn and Rouse. 
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                              MINUTES
119/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                           Councillors Harris, Richards and Vincent.
120/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None      
121/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18th JULY 2016.
             On the proposition of Councillor Earley seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was
             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 18th July be approved.
122/16   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Rouse, seconded by Councillor Bevan it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for July 2016.
                                     (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2365 to 2370.
123/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards had advised the Chairman of bridge repairs which would affect traffic at Langbridge.
124/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
              Councillor Davison reported that the carpet roll in the kitchen had been of insufficient size and therefore 

              the offer to gift it had been declined.  She reported on the IWALC AGM at which the Finance & General  

              Purposes Committee had been disbanded and was to be replaced by Focus meetings to concentrate on 

              issues facing Parish & Town Councils. The October meeting will be looking at the future of the Youth 

              Service. It was also reported that the IWC had set up a Transport Infrastructure Task Force and that 

              Devolution would be an Agenda item for the IWALC September meeting.
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted.  
125/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence prior to the meeting.
               RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.

126/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
              The following planning applications were considered -

              1.TCP/32734: Highlands, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath, Sandown. Householder Application                

                  Demolition of utility proposed side and rear extension to provide additional living accommodation.
                  RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application.

              2.TCP/13201/V: Kingsmead, Winford Farm, Watery Lane Newchurch. Retention and completion of   

                 garage/machinery store to include pool house proposed change of use of land from agricultural to 

                 residential swimming pool.
                 RESOLVED: To comment that any approval given should be subject to the following conditions –
(i)That no commercial activity will take place in any area of the new building. 

(ii)That its content and usage to be limited at all times to that contained in the 

     planning application.

(iii) That the remainder of the site remain designated as for agricultural use only. 

                   It was also agreed to write again to the IW Council and Environment Agency regarding the 

                   continuation of excavation works on this site.

               3. TCP/32757: Shepherds Hey, Newport Road, Apse Heath, Sandown. Formation of vehicular access to  

                   include provision of dropped kerb for off road parking.
                   RESOLVED: To support the application.                  

               4. TCP/28470/E Channel View Farm, Alverstone Road, Queen Bower, Sandown. Proposed single storey 

                   side extension to form lounge
                   RESOLVED: To make no comment on the application.

                   It was also agreed that the Clerk would clarify with Planning the content of correspondence 
                   regarding the erection of a building off  Winford Road.
127/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
              The following decision had been circulated -
               TCP/31239/D: Land south of Apse New Barn Farm Ventnor Road, Shanklin. Variation of condition 7 on  

                                        P/01484/12 TCP/31239 and provide a time limit to the ecological monitoring. Approved  
              RESOLVED: That the decision be noted.           
128/16    COMMUNITY GRANT 
               Councillor Harris and the Clerk had met at the footbridge to NC11 at Alverstone, the structure

               was in poor condition and the footpath was littered with wooden pallets that had been placed as
               a means of negotiating the pathway in muddy conditions. It was agreed that the Clerk would meet on site 

              with Mr Peter Faithfull, a specialist contractor in wooden structures and seek a quotation for a boardwalk 
               of around twenty metres in length. Mr Faithfull advised that the supporting structure to the bridge had 

               rotted and he advised that a replacement bridge should be considered and that he would provide a 
               quotation for this and the boardwalk.
               The quotation received was £1,900 for the boardwalk and £1,500 for a new bridge. After 

               discussion and having regard to the hazardous condition of bridge and pathway to users it was –

                RESOLVED: To accept the quotation of £3,400 and proceed with works subject to consultation with  

                                        Rights of Way and the landowner.
129/16    PARISH HALL WORKS
               The fire door at the rear of the Parish Hall had been replaced and the Clerk reported a new water heater 
                was to be installed the following day.
               RESOLVED: That the works be noted.               
130/16    COMMUNITY WASTE FORUM
                The Clerk had investigated the membership and frequency of meetings and had been advised that there 

                were no current vacancies on the forum.

                RESOLVED: That a request be made for the Parish Council to be advised should a vacancy occur.
 131/16    PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY – IWC CONSULTATION
                The Clerk had circulated the consultation document of the IW Council who retained responsibility for 

                Rights of Way.
                RESOLVED: That the document be noted. 
 132/16   SOLENT COMBINED AUTHORITY – IWC CONSULTATION
               The Chairman reported on the proposed joint authority which included the Isle of Wight Council 

               combining with Portsmouth and Southampton City Councils to form a Mayoral authority. The merger 
               was estimated to generate an additional £900 million of funding over a 30 year period but no detail of its 
               possible distribution had been agreed or confirmed. The Chairman read a number of responses that had 

              been made by other Town & Parish Councils on the Island. It was recognised that past partnership 

              working had mainly been with Hampshire County Council and not the two City Councils. After due 

              consideration it was –
               RESOLVED: That the Parish Council did not agree with the concept of a Mayoral Authority or any 

                                        merger with Portsmouth and Southampton City Councils.

 133/16    REQUEST FOR PROVISION OF DOGBINS
                A request had been received from a member of the public for the provision of dog bins in rural walkways.
                It was recognised that any provision would involve ongoing cost of emptying and it was felt that the 

                removal of dog faeces was the responsibility of the dog owner. After due consideration it was –

                RESOLVED: Not to undertake the provision of dog bins.
 134/16    ENQUIRY RE BLOCKED BRIDLEWAY

                An enquiry had been made regarding a locked gate in the vicinity of Newchurch Pond which was 

                 preventing the use of the pathway by horse riders. After discussion regarding the location it was 

                 understood that this was not a public right of way but one that the landowner had previously allowed 

                 passage over, but that situation had changed. The Clerk had advised the enquirer that should the path be 

                 a Right of Way, she would need to contact the isle of Wight Council.

                RESOLVED: That the Clerk contact Heidi Marshall explaining the Parish Councils understanding of the 

                                         situation.
 135/16    CONCLUSION OF AUDIT 2015-16

                The Clerk advised that the Annual Return for 2015-16 had been signed by the External Auditor and that   

                 there were no matters arising from the audit.

                 RESOLVED: That the Conclusion of Audit for 2015-16 be noted.
 136/16    DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.00pm on Monday 19th September
                 2016 in the Parish Hall.
                 The meeting closed at 8.40pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                           19THTH SEPTEMBER 2016                                    
